Data Submitted (UTC 11): 4/14/2018 11:14:16 PM

First name: Barbara Last name: Lentz Organization:

Title:

Comments: Ruby Oil and Gas

Dear Acting District Ranger Joshua Nicholes,

The Ruby Mountains are an inappropriate place to drill for oil and gas. The mountain range supports abundant wildlife and recreational uses which are in direct conflict with oil and gas development. The Forest Service and Bureau of Land Management would case irreparable harm to the Ruby Mountains by allowing this development to occur. Additionally, oil and gas development harms aquifers, wastes precious water, exacerbates climate change, and the pollution caused by this development is scientifically recognized to be bad for our health.

I strongly urge you to reject the oil and gas leasing application and protect Nevadans and the Ruby Mountains from this development.

In addition, my family and I frequently go camping, hiking and fishing in the Ruby Mountains - it is one of the most beautiful parts of Nevada. Please don't damage it! Thank you -

Sincerely,
Barbara Lentz
3880 Riverhaven Dr Reno, NV 89519-2184
bhlentz@yahoo.com